


 

 

We have proposed a number of amendments to the Bill and recommended that a sunset clause be 

included so that Ministerial powers are removed as soon as the ATEC is operational.  

One particular amendment that I would like to highlight is exemptions for certain groups of students. 

We believe that the Bill should make it clear that postgraduate research students, exchange 

students, and students on mobility and transnational education programs (such as 2+2 degree 

programs) are not included in any limits on overall student numbers. 

To conclude on a personal note, I have done two postings as an education counsellor in Australian 

Embassies overseas and I have seen first-hand the enormous benefits that international education 

brings for students and for Australia. I am very worried that the way we are talking about 

international education is harmful to students and damaging Australia’s global reputation.  

For example, I recently heard from partner universities in Japan that because of student caps in 

Canada, they are now not able to send exchange students there. They were hoping to send more to 

Australia but are now worried that that won’t be possible either. We run the risk of losing long-term 

partnerships which will further undermine diversification and reduce opportunities for Australian 

students to study abroad.  

However the Bill proceeds, we need carefully coordinated and targeted communication from 

government to reassure students and partners that Australia remains committed to international 

education.  

 

  
  
  


